

# Cardenden Community Council

Notes of Meeting held in Corrie Centre on Thursday 17<sup>th</sup> May 2018

**Present:** D. Roy (chair), Brodie Wallace (vice chair), A. Brown, J. Parish, J. Doig, S. Taylor, D. Bogie. A. Roy (minute), A. Mitchell, Cllr. Liewald.

**In Attendance:** Core paths member and playpark committee member and two members of the public.

**Apologies:** David Taylor (secretary), Cllr. Erskine, W. Duncan

The minutes of the April meeting were accepted and agreed.

**Matters Arising.** None.

**Police Matters.** There were no officers in attendance.

**Core Paths:** Elaine Collins advised the work will be completed in June. Elaine is completing a course in relation to the Pilgrims Way and volunteers will continue to monitor the core paths and provide feedback. Elaine was thanked for giving feedback.

**Play parks:** plans are in the final stages so push is on for fundraising and a fun day is planned for the 10<sup>th</sup> June 2018.

**Local Authority Matters.** Reports from local councillors were given and are available as a separate document. Matters reported included: success of the Tuesday drop in at Auchterderran Church: after school club future, a decision to be made at the end of the summer: actions for local residents: cost of new cycle path and affordability: current OOH GP consultation and continued issues with the steps at the railway bridge.

**Community Matters.** Street signs are being covered in stickers: shortage of bins: speeding throughout the village and that 20mph has been previously discussed: (Cllr Liewald will raise this and issues with parking again at walk about as transportation representative will be there.)

**Planning Applications.** Noted.

**Treasurers report:** Requests were made for donations but the annual grant is not in account yet so monies cannot be distributed. Accounts have been audited and information shared with those present and is available for scrutiny. The donations from RWE and Purvis for the disposable bag project have been received so a cheque for £1500 was given to Cllr Liewald to purchase the bags from Vegwear and to provide a receipt. The Environment Group could apply for the annual floral grant, rather than it going direct to the Community Council.

**AOB.** RWE survey and minutes of Community Liaison meeting will be posted on CC facebook and website page: there will be a summer "It's a Knockout" for young people: park run is starting this weekend at Lochore Meadows: St Ninians Church and Tots to Teens have been nominated for a local champion award: the road at entrance to Purvis site remains dangerous due to the pot holes there (Cllr Liewald will chase this up) the children's zumba class at the church has folded and it was agreed secretary will write to ask what happened to the equipment which donation was given for as this could be used by another group.

**Next Meeting: This will be held on 21 June 2018 at 7-00 pm in the Corrie Centre.**